
TOWN OF HUSTISFORD 
Board Meeting 

Thursday, January 2, 2025 7:30 pm 
N3906 County Rd. EE, Neosho, WI 

Minutes 
 

The monthly meeting of the Town of Hustisford was held on Thursday, January 2, 2025 immediately following Caucus.  
Present were Chairman Dave Margelofsky, Supervisor Alvin Hildebrandt, Supervisor Phil Dahnert, Treasurer Allen 
Hackbarth, Clerk Agnes Schultz. 
 
Chairman Dave Margelofsky called the meeting to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. There was a quorum 
present.  Clerk Agnes Schultz verified the posting of the Agenda at the Hustisford Town Hall, Hustisford State Bank, 
Husty Hardware, Hustisford Community Library and the Town of Hustisford Website. 
 
Phil Dahnert made a motion to approve the December 5, 2024 board minutes as presented, Alvin Hildebrandt 2nd, 
motion carried. 
 
Treasurers Report – Allen informed the Board the Short-term loan will be paid in January or February.  Alvin Hildebrandt 
made a motion to accept Treasures report as presented with $15,350.66 in the General Fund and $1,320,785.07 in the 
NOW Account, Phil Dahnert 2nd, motion carried. 
 
Dave gave an update on the speed study on St. Helena Road.  Pictures have been taken of the road’s blind spots; 
measurements have been done. Crash report from 2013 to present shows from Hwy 60 north there has been 55 crashes 
and one fatality, Oak Grove has had 68 crashes.  The plan is to have the Ordinance in place and the lowered speed limit 
signs in place by the time Dead Creek Bridge in finished and the road reopens. Dead Creek Bridge work will begin in June 
of 2025.    
 
Alvin Hildebrandt touched on the snow plowing on Longview Road.  Wisconsin Worx is using a pickup to plow and only 

plowing a single lane.  Dave will talk to Jake from Wisconsin Worx regarding this. 

Alvin Hildebrandt made a motion to approve issuing checks for tax overpayments, Phil Dahnert 2nd, motion carried. 

 Library Report – Director Nicole Mszal will be taking maternity leave in March; her temporary replacements will be 
Caitlin Stark and Max Bosshart 
 
Recreation Report – A hundred kids visited Santa, Men’s basketball has 12 teams, Bags begins January 5, 2025, Poms 
will be performing for the 1st game on Friday, A craft fair is being held at the High School, Toilet Bowl was held on 
January 1, 2025, brunch is the first Sunday of the month at the Community Hall. 

 
Fire Department Report – Engine 62 had the transmission replaced.  Heating units are not working properly.  One will be 
fixed this year and the other one the following year.  The Fire Department had 110 calls and EMS had 156 calls in 2024.  
The New gear has arrived, some items had to be returned because of faulty manufacturing.  Deb Maier is joining 
Hartford EMS.  The tanker has been repaired. 
 
Alvin Hildebrandt made a motion to pay the bills for the amount $23,329.95, Phil Dahnert 2nd, motion carried. 
 
Alvin Hildebrandt made a motion to adjourn, Phil Dahnert 2nd, motion carried 
 

Adjourned at 7:19 pm 
 
Respectfully by: 
Agnes Schultz, Clerk  


